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VILLAGE SHOP 
 

Post Office services are available here: 
Monday, Tuesday, Friday 10am to 12 noon 

Wednesday 9am to 11am 
 
• Postage stamps 
• Letters and parcel post 
• Cash withdrawals from most  
 major banks 
• Cash and cheque deposits 
• Vehicle tax renewals 
• Utility bill payments 
• Phone top-ups 

 
PLEASE SUPPORT THIS SERVICE TO KEEP IT HERE! 

Annual Report 
This year’s Annual Report for Burton Fleming is available to view online 
at www.burtonflemingpc.co.uk if anyone wishes to do so. 

Your New Parish Council 
Following the local elections, a new Parish Council have been elected. We 
have welcomed 4 new members to the Parish Council and are pleased to 
see the remaining 5 having been re-elected.  
We wish to express thanks and praise to all outgoing Parish Councillors 
for their time and effort given over the years, especially Keith Wells 
and Jill Hairsine who have both been long standing members of the    
Parish Council and who have both dedicated lots of time and effort over 
their many years of service.  
Thank you! 
 
Burton Fleming Parish Council 
Cllr Andrew Marr (Chair) 
Cllr Brenda Southwell (Vice-Chair) 
Cllr Carol Skelton 
Cllr Steve Wells 
Cllr Sarah King 
Cllr Kate Mercer 
Cllr Sue Kirven 
Cllr Trish Stansfield 
Cllr Emma Hayton 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

  

Edition #408                             June 2023 

Items for publication in the July issue should reach me by 25/6/23 
Contact Carly and Rob Webb - burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com 

May Lottery Winners  
 
1st Prize Elwyn Harper   £25 
  (aka the “Veg man”)  
2nd Prize Mandy Miller  £15 
3rd Prize Ann Allan   £10  
4th Prize Rosemary Roberts £5 
      
If you fancy a chance of winning some money whilst supporting the    
Village Hall, please contact Kate Mercer on 470556. You can pay 
monthly, half-yearly or yearly by bank transfer or cash and the 
profits from this mainly go towards the INSURANCE costs of the 
hall, and other expenses.   
 
The draw takes place every 3rd Friday of the month at the Post  
Office.  
 
Contact: Kate Mercer 470556 if you are partaking for the first 
time for a personal number or numbers. 
 
Village Hall News  
 
The May Coffee Morning raised a fabulous £339.77 with Audrey, Elwyn 
and Anne’s stalls continuing to contribute to this figure. The bric-a-brac 
stall goes from strength to strength thanks to all the fabulous          
donations, so keep them coming! We accept all donations except clothing 
and can arrange collection via Kate. Yet again it was a bacon sell-out very 
early on with teacakes continuing to prove a popular lighter option so 
don’t miss out! Due to ever spiralling costs we will unfortunately have to 
increase the price of a bacon sandwich with a hot drink to £4.00. We 

BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL  
NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS – JUNE 2023 

This issue has been kindly sponsored by Trish Stansfield  

http://www.burtonflemingpc.co.uk


2 

BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL  
NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS – JUNE 2023 

have tried not to pass on the extra costs for a few months now but    
reluctantly now have no choice.  
 
Race the Waves which was supported by Anita Braithwaite and Naomi 
Cropper was an amazing success. Their hard work resulted in a sell-out 
event which raised a staggering £467.35 which Anita kindly gave to the 
Village Hall Improvement Fund. A heartfelt thank you from all of the 
committee and the residents who enjoyed the day. Save the date for 
2024 (Thursday 9th May) for an even bigger and better event. 
Watch this space!!  
 
Coronation Party – The Burton Fleming Coronation event was a great 
success with so many residents turning out to support the event. The 
sun shone, the children had great fun and the outdoor and indoor    
seating arrangements worked well. The raffle, together with generous 
donations, raised a grand total of £862.29. This was then divided   
equally  between the Village Hall, St Cuthbert’s and the Playground   
Association.  
The entertainment for the event was provided by our local DJ Alan 
Tidswell who did an amazing job and is available for hire for parties, 
receptions and family gatherings. Contact Capital Entertainments   
Yorkshire – 07485 190414 
 
A special thanks goes to the Parish Council who successfully applied for 
a grant from ERYC which covered the costs of the marquee,              
entertainment and decorations for the venue.  
 
Diary Dates 
Chair Aerobics @ 1pm every Monday 

Indoor Bowls @ 2pm every Wednesday 
Thursday 1st June - Whist Drive 2pm, tea and biscuits £2.50 and a 
raffle. 
Monday 5th June - Parish Council are hosting a public consultation with 
regards to a planning application. 
Saturday 10th June - Coffee Morning 10 - 11.30am. Bacon butties and 
toasted teacakes. Homemade baking, Audrey’s squares, Elwyn’s stall 
alongside bric-a-brac and books. 
Sunday 11th June - Private Party 
Tuesday 13th June - East Riding Children’s Centre is at the Village 
Hall 10-11.30am with a fun play session for the under 5’s. Activities   
include play, singing and craft. It was exceptionally well attended last 
month, come and join the fun. Future dates – 18th July, 15th August  
Wednesday 21st June - Active Filey cyclists 6-8pm. Cycling event 
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Burton Fleming Parish Council Annual Accounts  
The Parish Council Annual Return is complete but has yet to be audited 
by the External Auditor. A copy of the unaudited accounts will be     
published online. For any registered elector who is wishing to inspect the 
financial records for year ended 2023, these documents will be available 
on reasonable notice from the Clerk, commencing Monday 05 June 2023 
and ending on Friday 14 July 2023.  

Should you wish to report any relevant concerns, make comments, or 
submit items for discussion at future meetings, please do not hesitate 

to contact Jennifer Hobson (Clerk) during office hours on the following 
details:  

Tel: 07542874957 
Email: clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk  

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

PLEASE SPONSOR THIS NEWSLETTER – FUNDS ARE 
RUNNING LOW! 

It costs approximately £28 per month for us to get this newsletter 
printed. The editing and delivering are all done free of charge by kind 
volunteers. If anyone can sponsor the newsletter, with any amount, to 
help with the printing costs then please contact the Clerk at 
clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk or Tel: 07542874957. Thank you! 

Extraordinary Meeting – to be held Monday 05 June 
2023 at 7pm in the Village Hall 

The Parish Council are to host an extra-ordinary meeting of the Parish 
Council in order to discuss further Planning Application 23/00580/PLF 
– Installation of a wind turbine to replace an existing wind turbine 
(repowering) at Land South of Burton Fleming Grange, Wold Newton 
Road. 

Thank you! 
The Parish Council would like to express their thanks to Paula Bolam for 
kindly completing the Internal Audit for the 2022/23 accounts. Your 
time is greatly appreciated. 

Signs on Public Land 
Could members of the public please note that signs are not permitted to 
be placed on Parish Council land without the express permission of the 
Parish Council. Any signs found will be removed. 

mailto:clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk
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SERVICES AT ST CUTHBERT’S CHURCH 

 
June   4th   No Service 
 
           4th  3pm  Holy Communion at FORDON Revd Barbara 
 
   11th 11am  Morning Prayer       Roger Askham 
 
   18th 11am   Holy Communion      Revd Barbara 
 
   25th 11am  Benefice HC at GRINDALE 
 
Prayer & Praise every Monday (excluding Bank Holidays) at 9.30am. 
 
Please come along to POPINS for refreshments, chat & friendship, a 
very happy group that welcome everyone, do join us at 10am. 
 
A FEW WORDS FROM ME 
 
Dear Friends, 

What is the most difficult choice you have made?  
I don’t mean choosing what to wear or eat or who to visit, I mean the 
serious choices we have to make in our lives. So, where to live, which 
job to take, who to marry….. the list is so long. 

What or who  helps you to make your choice? Do you have a special 
friend or confidante?  
I have a special friend because I am a Christian, I pray, I talk it over 
with God and more often than not I know the choice to make. Praying 
helps me to get things in order, to discard things that really aren’t   

important, to accept what I can change or not. I think about the words 
of the hymn “What a friend we have in Jesus”, the line “take it to the 
Lord in prayer”. 
So may I suggest to try a 
chat with God, believe me, it 

helps !!!! 
 

With love, 

Revd Barbara 
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Future Dates 
Sunday 2nd July  - Private party 
Tuesday 4th July - PC meeting  
Thursday 6th July - Whist Drive 
Friday 7th July - Active Filey cyclists 
Saturday 8th July - Coffee morning 10-11.30am all welcome  
Tuesday 18th July - East Riding Children’s Centre 
Friday 21st July - Young Farmers post car rally 
Sunday 23rd July - Private party 
Sunday 30th July  - Private party  
 
 

BURTON FLEMING SUNFLOWER, MARROW AND PUMPKIN    
COMPETITION RETURNS! 

 
We intend to plan for this in the next month so 
this is just a prior announcement  for all of you 
to get planting your seeds. The competition is 
open to Burton Fleming residents only and all 
sunflower, pumpkins and marrows must be 
homegrown by the entrant and/or immediate 
family. More information in next month’s newsletter. St 
Cuthbert’s are donating sunflower seeds to the families in 
the village to give a helping hand to try and encourage as 
many entries as possible to support the village hall. Judging 

will hopefully take place for sunflowers at the end of August. Watch 
this space for more information and how to get involved.  
 
Judging of the marrows and pumpkins will be in         
October.  
 
WANT TO HIRE THE HALL ????? 
 
We still have some availability for 2023, feel free to contact Kate to 
pencil in any special dates. Exceptional value, great facilities. IF YOU 
are interested in booking the hall come and have a look round as to what 
it offers including newly refurbished kitchen and toilets.  
 
Hire Rates are:  £10.00 ph for residents 
   £12 ph for non-residents 
   £15 ph for business etc.  
 
Weddings and other events are by negotiation taking into account     
numbers attending etc.   
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Rudston Rascals Playgroup 

 
The Playgroup is every Thursday morning 10-11.30am, at Rudston       
Village Hall. Toys and craft activities provided. Babies, toddlers and  
pre-schoolers all welcome. £1 per child. Refreshments available.  

 
Rudston Tennis Club 

 
We are looking for players of all abilities to join our 
small, but friendly club. We offer a range of               
opportunities to play socially, just for fun or             

competitively. Whether you are looking to give tennis a 
try for the first time or you are an experienced player, 
phone Jane Crossley on 07894228956 for more information. 

 
Rudston Bowls Club 

 
Have you ever fancied trying Lawn Bowls?,It's 

great exercise and fun too. With the new  
season about to start, I thought it was the ideal 
time to see if anyone wanted to join our club. We 
compete in the Driffield League, play friendly 
matches with other clubs and have in house     
competitions. So if you fancy giving it a try, we 
can provide instruction and everything you need 

for a taster. Membership is only £30 per season, if you’re interest-
ed…………...…... contact Ian and Diane Trudgett on 01262 420019 or 
07484 857837. 
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Burton Fleming Hedgehog News 

 
There have been a few adult sightings around the village this month and 

there certainly has been plenty of food eaten at the feeding stations. 

Has anyone seen any babies yet? Please ensure you leave mummy and ba-

bies alone. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hedgehog favourite  Food 

-Dried kitten biscuits- No fish flavour please (Kitten is easier for 

hoglets) 

-Spikes semi moist hedgehog food 

-Wet cat food in jelly – No fish flavour please 

-Dried mealworms in very small amounts 

-LOTS of water 

 

And if you see any hedgehogs out during the day, it usually means they 

are in distress so please seek advise from either myself Ali 

(07734053699) I am helping Jo Pickering from Langtoft (07717552624) 

who rescues hedgehogs and rehabilitates them ready for release. 

 

Just a reminder: 

Please remember to check for hedgehogs prior to gardening, especially 

strimmers and grass cutting. 

  

Thanking you all for supporting Burton Fleming Hedgehogs  

Ali Blyth 


